
July 14, 2009

HONORABLE MAYOR AND CITY COUNCIL
City of Long Beach
California

RECOMMENDATION :

CITY OF LONG BEACH C-13
DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WORKS

333 WEST OCEAN BOULEVARD • LONG BEACH, CA 90802 • (562) 570-6383 • FAX (562) 570-6012

Amend Agreement with Steve Aichele, dba Pacific Coast Tank, to extend current
professional services for the City's Underground Storage Tank Program through
December 31, 2009 and increase the Agreement by an amount not to exceed
$145,000. (Citywide)

DISCUSSION

Since January 1, 2005, Steve Aichele, dba Pacific Coast Tank (PacTank), has provided
professional services as a designated Underground Storage Tank Operator licensed by the
State of California . The Department of Public Works, Fleet Services Bureau, did not have
staff with the expertise to comply with the regulatory rules and regulations and, therefore,
sought to contract these services in order to achieve and maintain compliance with the
California State Water Resources Board (CSWRB) and California Air Resources Board
(CARB). As the rules and regulations evolve and associated technologies change, it is
necessary that the City remain abreast of the changes with the help of a technical expert in
the field .

A blanket purchase order was approved in the amount of $95,000 forthe period October 1,
2008 through September 30, 2009. Due to the unanticipated creation of a comprehensive
Underground Storage Tank Compliance Plan and in order for PacTank to continue to
provide their professional services on current projects, an additional $145,000 of contract
authority is needed . In addition, the Fleet Services Bureau is requesting to extend the
current Agreement through December 31, 2009 while the development of a new scope of
services is drafted and a Request for Proposals is conducted . The Department of Public
Works intends to come back to City Council prior to December 31, 2009 to award a new
Agreement. PacTank has been providing consulting services with the underground
storage tank projects since 2005 with repairs ongoing at a number of sites . Bidding out
the project at this time would have detrimental effects on the status of compliance, timing
of repairs, and continuity of current project management .

This matter was reviewed by Deputy City Attorney Gary Anderson on June 22, 2009, and
by Budget and Performance Management Bureau Manager David Wodynski on June 24,
2009.
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TIMING CONSIDERATIONS

City Council action on this matter is requested on July 14, 2009, to ensure that a contract is
in place in order to continue uninterrupted Designated Operator services which are
necessary to maintain compliance of all underground storage tanks (UST) under Title 23 of
the California Code of Regulations .

FISCAL IMPACT

The agreement's expenditure disbursed through the purchase order will not exceed
$240,000. Of this amount, $161,438 is budgeted in the Fleet Services Fund (IS 386) in the
Department of Public Works (PW) . The balance of $78,562 is budgeted in the Tidelands
Funds (TF), Airport Fund (EF 320) and Water Fund (EF 310) .

SUGGESTED ACTION :

Approve recommendation .

Respectfully sub ted,
r

MICHAEL P . CONW
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